Comments from Nick Hopkinson, Director of property company, PPR Estates, on today’s CML arrears and possessions data (http://www.cml.org.uk/cml/media/press/3327 ):

“The major banks and mortgage lenders are still struggling to hide the real extent of their greedy and reckless lending prior to 2008 by showing previously unheard of levels of forbearance towards struggling borrowers in arrears. They are desperately trying to keep people in their houses. This is not being done to help borrowers but simply to protect previous bonuses and share prices by avoiding having to revalue their entire loan books as a result of the actual sales prices they would achieve on repossessed stocks. The number of homeowners in arrears continues to rise, even after over three years of the lowest interest rates in history. It is difficult to see how allowing these borrowers to fall further and further behind is really a help amidst the current economic uncertainty. 

“Many tens of thousands of home borrowers are also trapped in a negative equity nightmare, even if they are keeping up with their mortgage payments, and are also unable to move home. This lack of mobility and house market liquidity is bad for the wider economy and is simply storing up bigger financial debts for borrowers and potentially bigger losses for the banks. Household incomes are going to continue to be squeezed as we go into 2013, with rising fuel costs and further austerity measures assured. Against this backdrop, it is almost inevitable that house prices will continue to drift downwards next year.”  

If you would like to speak to Nick, you can contact him on 07768 144497.

---------------------------------------------
Rob Griffiths
Director
White Dragon Communications Ltd
